PMTA General Meeting
June 25, 2022
5:30 p.m.

Seven Springs Resort

Welcome to all members and for guest artist saxophonist and pianist
Meeting called to order by Amanda Gunderson at 6:17 p.m.

Approval of the 2021 minutes

MAGID - spelling of last name

Motion to approve: Susan Kountz
Seconded: Ed Kuhn

Officer Reports

A. President’s report
Thank yous: for Andy, manager of Seven Springs, Fort Pitt Piano company, Royal Conservatory
and Wendy for spearheading and sponsoring the reception, beautiful program books thanks to
Shannon (a connection of Wendy Bachman), all of the presenters for their expertise and talent,

and for our conference co-chairs, Wendy and Holly.

In person events this year: Dorothy Sutton local competitions, State Showcase at Seton Hill,
MTNA state performance competition, thank you to Jonathan Flowers and Evan Englestad.

We had a national prizewinner! Junior strings third place!

Keystone Concerto Competition and Chamber Music Competition and Composition Competition
all very active.

Leadership summit/president’s advisory council meeting: New print media resources
(Diversity/Inclusion, and new studio business-related issues). New Ebony Prize and new director
of Diversity. Visit ebonymusic.org for repertoire suggestions.

Upcoming events: November 12 at Kutztown for MTNA competitions. Spring competitions
published online. National conference in March in Reno. Next years conference: Penn State
University on June 2-4, 2023.

Thank you and acknowledgement to board members and exec board.

Financial incentives to collegiate chapter member recent graduates.

New members at conference — one-time free state membership!

Future conference theme ideas — share them!

B. Treasurer’s report
Overall assets are steady. Opened two new annuities in a more secure and short-term
investment.




Ed Kuhn announced the winner of the raffle drawing to support the MTNA Foundation: $250
raised! Winner is Amanda Gunderson!!! But she gave it back, and the next winner was Susan
Kountz.

Ed Kuhn announced the distinguished Service award: the winner was Jonathan Flowers from
Main Line MTA.

Meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m. Motion from Susan Kountz and seconded by Lois Svard.

Respectfully submitted by Justin Badgerow



